Communication from Public

Name: Arturo
Date Submitted: 03/19/2021 01:41 PM
Council File No: 21-0223

Comments for Public Posting: 1 believe that we need a stand alone youth department will be
need now more than ever. Students have now gone through life
altering challenges of isolation and we must be intentional and
active in how we support them through this. This department is
long overdo as is making our youth a priority.



Communication from Public

Name: Jacqueline Munguia
Date Submitted: 03/19/2021 06:09 PM
Council File No: 21-0223

Comments for Public Posting: My name is Jacqueline Munguia and I am a program manager in
the music department at Heart of Los Angeles (HOLA). [ am
writing today to voice my support for the City of LA to move
forward with establishing its first Youth Development
Department. As the future of our community, it is crucial for the
youth of Los Angeles to have a prominent voice in the city they
call home. Thank you.



